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MISSION OF THE DISTRICT 
 

The Mission of the District is to 
enhance the performance and 
extend the networks of clubs, 
thereby offering greater num-
bers of people the opportunity 
to benefit from the Toastmas-
ters educational program by: 
 

¶ Focusing on the critical suc-
cess factors as specified by 
the district educational goals 
and membership goals. 

¶ Insuring that each club effec-
tively fulfills its responsibilities 
to its members. 

¶ Providing effective training 
and leadership development 
opportunities for club and 
district officers. 

At the end of 
June 2012, 
the average 
Toastmasters 
club in District 
56 had earned  

5.1 of their DCP Goals with 19.2 active 
members.  At the end of November 2012, 
those same averages are at 2.8 DCP Goals 
and 17.9 active members. 
 

What do these numbers mean? At the half-
way point in our Toastmasters year, we 
have some ground to make up in meeting 
one of the core values of Toastmasters In-
ternational which are:  

¶ Integrity 
¶ Dedication to excellence  

¶ Service to the member 
¶ Respect for the individual 

Letôs focus on Dedication to Excellence. 
 

In High School, I was a 100 meters sprinter.  
I had been put in the 4x200 Relay by my 
coach and we as a team did well. It was a 
stretch for me. I didnôt realize that my coach 
was trying to get me out of my comfort 
zone. I was average. I was comfortable. 
 

One day, he surprised me and put me in 
the 400. I told him, ñI canôt do this. I donôt 
have the endurance.ò He replied, ñYou have 
the power within you. Do it.ò I went out on to 
the track and at the firing of the starterôs 
pistol, I was off like a flash. About half way 
around the track, I wasnôt feeling tired, but I 
noticed that my opponents were way be-
hind. I said to myself, ñMaybe Iôm doing 
something wrong.ò I decided to slow my 
pace. I lost the race. 
    

In our own lives as communicators and 
leaders, we can choose to be average or 
above average. The average member might 
not bring the Competent Leadership manu-

al to each meeting. The average club might 
not send 4 Club Officers to Training. The 
average club officer might not submit the 
paperwork for an Advanced Leader Bronze. 
It is time for us to step across the line that 
defines our average. 
  
It requires discipline and determination. Are 
we constantly on the look-out for opportuni-
ties to start new clubs so that others may 
benefit from the Toastmasters Program? 
Will we invite a co-worker or family member 
to visit and join our club? That Club Suc-
cess Plan created in July may need to be 
reviewed. Are our members on track to 
achieving their goals? Have we submitted 
our Officer Lists on time? Have we worked 
through and completed at least one com-
munication or leadership manual this year? 
Have we moved beyond ñaverage?ò 
  
Letôs all commit to ourselves and our Clubs 
to be Above Average. A Distinguished Club 
is a strong club with a good number of 
members to keep it exciting while achieving 
their goals and gaining educational awards. 
A Presidentôs Distinguished Club is an 
above average club which has met 9 or 10 
of their club goals. This club has gone the 
Extra Degree and moved way beyond 
average. 
  
If we are Dedicated to Excellence per our 
Core Values, we will look for every oppor-
tunity to be above average. Letôs stretch 
ourselves and move above average.  
 

By the way, for my fellow math and stats 
geniuses, if we all move above average, 
then a new average is created. That is a 
good thing, because as a group of clubs 
called a District, we all improve. 
  
Be A HERO. 

Above Average  

FROM THE DISTRICT GOVERNORðAundrae Romeo, DTM 
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A Note in Rhyme and Reason  

12-12-12 was our Early, Early Special which some missed it is clear.  

Our Web and Exec Teams met. We apologize that the Spring webpage was not there.  

An extension has been given and the Spring webpage on www.tmd56.org  is ready.  

So register for Spring at $75 before 1 -3-13. 

Enjoy the Holidays and do remember we care.  

Signed with a huge D56 hug as tight as you can bear.  

Toastmasters Leadership Institute 
We had a wonderful District-wide 
TLI on the 1

st
 of December with of-

ficer training sessions, keynote 
speakers, and educational training 
sessions. These sessions will be 
repeated at some of the upcoming 
divisional TLIs. 
  
Speaking of Division TLIs, please 
check the District 56 website for the 
locations, the dates and the times 
of these events coming soon to a 
Division near you! 
 

There will also be educational ses-
sions after some of the Divisional 
TLIs! Here are the training sessions 
that have been scheduled so far: 
 

Division M January 5, 2013 
Sugar Land Methodist Hospital  
16655 S.W Freeway 
Sugar Land, TX  77479 
8:00 AM to 4:00 PM 
  
Division R January 7, 2013 
NOV Conference Center 
5:30 PM to 8:00 PM 
  
Division R January 14, 2013 
University of Phoenix - West Loop 
4888 Loop Central Dr., Houston, TX 
5:30 PM to 8:00 PM               77081 

Division Q January 21, 2013 
Hibachi Grill  
5601 W. 34

th
 St., Houston, TX 

6:00 PM to 9:00 PM            77092 
 
Division L January 26, 2013 
Memorial Hermann Hospital - The 
Woodlandsð9250 Pinecroft Drive, 
Woodlands, TX 77380 
8:30 AM  to 1:30 PM 
  

Division O January 30, 2013 
Location and time to be announced. 
 

Division O February 20, 2013 
Location and time to be announced. 
 
Educational Sessions 
Here are some of the educational 
sessions which will be offered: 
¶ Speech contests 
¶ judgeôs training 
¶ finding items on the TI website 
¶ pathway to DTM 
¶ more about the DCP 
 

There will also be some handouts 
regarding parliamentary procedures 
available. 
  

Spring Contests 
Speaking of speech contests, our 
Spring line-up includes the Interna-
tional speech and Table Topics! 
Contest. 
 

The new contest rule book has 
been sent to the Club Presidents. 
Please note that some of the rules 
have changed and can be found by 

locating the black diamonds in the 
margins, indicating the changes. 
 

Start making plans for your club 
contests in February so the first and 
second place contestants will have 
time to prepare for the Area Con-
tests in March. 
 

The Division contests will soon fol-
low with the culmination of those 
efforts being presented at the 2013 
District 56 Spring Conference to be 
held at the South Shore Harbour 
Resort May 17

th
 and 18

th
. 

 

Spring Conference registration is 
currently available online at 
http://www.tmd56.org. 
  
DCP Goals 
Clubs, I know that you are working 
toward your membership goals.  A 
full contingency of members make 
a club exciting for everyone in-
volved. 
 

As your members are working on 
improving their communication and 
leadership skills, help them remem-
ber to give their completed manuals 
to the VPE to submit to TI for their 
well deserved recognition! 
 

I know that all of you will have a 
very Distinguished year by encour-
aging each and everyone of your 
members to achieve their very best 
in terms of their own personal 
growth through communication and 
leadership skills! 

Officer Training Opportunities  

FROM THE LT. GOVERNOR EDUCATION AND TRAININGðLinda Peake, DTM 

http://www.tmd56.org/
http://tinyurl.com/D56-Spr13Conf-Form
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Finish Strong  

FROM THE LT. GOVERNOR MARKETINGðSheryl Smith, DTM 

Reflecting upon her life, my mother 
once told me that her prayer is that the 
last half of her life be better than the 
first.  These words resonate with me as 
I contemplate the fact that we are near-
ing the mid-point of the 2012-2013 
term. 
 

Despite the fact that District 56 has 
made great achievements in the first 
half, such as earning the title of the #2 
District in the world, we cannot take our 
foot off the pedal.  There is still more 
work to be done and more challenges 
that must be overcome.  We must make 
the last half, better than the first. 
  
As a Marketing Team, the first half af-
forded us the opportunity to charter four 
new clubs with five others in the pipe-
line. In addition, we have successfully 
placed ten club coaches, sixteen spon-
sors and mentors, attended numerous 
charter ceremonies and informational 
sessions, conducted a successful mar-
keting workshop, and built strong rela-
tionships around the district and in the 
corporate and community segments of 
Houston.  
 

During the first half of the year, 98% of 
Area Governor visits were completed 

and 13 clubs qualified to receive the 
Smedley Award. 
 

The Marketing Team is dedicated to 
finishing strong, but we know this 
mission cannot be accomplished 
without the assistance of the mem-
bers of District 56.  It is your submis-
sion of leads and support of district 
events that help us to excel.   
 

During the second half, you can ex-
pect increased participation from the 
Division Governors in building new 
clubs.  You can also expect a greater 
presence of Area Governors support-
ing and encouraging clubs with 13 ï 
19 members.  
 

You can also expect a Marketing 
Workshop that will feature our Region 
Advisor Stanley See, with a focus on 
membership and building new clubs.  
By sending invitations to non-
members, existing clubs will have the 
opportunity to recruit new members 
on the spot.  Members will be able to 
obtain TLI credit and take advantage 
of the bookstore during the Marketing 
Workshop. 
 

February 1 ï March 30, 2013, is the 
membership campaign period for 
ñTalk Up Toastmasters.ò  Any existing 
club that inducts five or more new 
members will receive five $10.00 gift 
certificates for use at the bookstore.  
There is also an incentive for individu-
als sponsoring five or more new 
members.  
 

As we enter into the second half of 
this term, you can expect a Lieuten-
ant Governor Marketing who has a 
heightened dedication to members 
and just like my motherôs wish that 
came to fruitioné finishing strong.  
 

I look forward to seeing you até 
 

Marketing Workshop 
Saturday, February 9, 2013 
Bayland Community Center 
10:00 AM ï 2:00 PM 
 

*Keynote: 
 Stanley See, Region 3 Advisor 

DECEMBER õS UNSUNG  HERO  

District 56 Toastmasters is pleased to recognize and award Carolyn Guy 
with the Unsung HERO Award. Congratulations Carolyn. You are a true Leader. 
 

Carolyn is an active member of the HP Houston Toastmasters Club, # 1175. 
 

Carolyn is the HP Toastmasters Club Vice-President Education. During the past 6 months she pro-
moted the biweekly Speech Marathon in addition to our regular weekly meetings.  The Speech Mar-
athon has become a staple in our club and we have excellent attendance. This additional meeting 
offers more opportunities for members to progress in the CC and CL Programs. Carolyn also creat-
ed Special Educational events during each meeting. After our club inducted 12 new members in the 
past 6 months, Carolyn scheduled an Ice breaker Marathon to motivate the newest members to 
start their CC Program. Carolyn has done an excellent job as VPE of the HP Houston Toastmasters 
Club. 
 

Carolyn will be presented with a Toastmasters Pin by her Area Governor during the month of December. Please Celebrate and 
Congratulate Carolyn.  
 
Have you observed a Toastmaster doing a great deed? Make recommendations for the Unsung Hero Award. Names will be entered for a monthly 
drawing and the winner will have recognition on the District 56 website and in the Forum 56 newsletter. Please send us the information about your 
Unsung HERO using the following link: http://d56mailbox.polldaddy.com/s/district-56-unsung-hero-nomination  

Recommended by Stella Sakowski 

http://d56mailbox.polldaddy.com/s/district-56-unsung-hero-nomination
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On December 1, 2012, I attended the 
Winter Toastmasters Leadership In-
stitute (ñTLIò) training session hosted 
by District 56 at the University of Hou-
ston. I must say 
that it was one of 
the best ones 
that we have had 
in a long time. 
 

The underlying 
theme of this TLI 
was teamwork 
as was apparent 
during our team-
building exercise. The goal of the 
exercise was to ñbuildò the tallest 
structure using spaghetti, tape, string 
and a marshmallow. Each table was 
its own team; mine consisted of a 
Mad Scientist, an FBI Agent, a Com-
puter Hacker and a Bean Counter/
Wannabe Engineer (me). 
 

We were given 5 minutes (actually it 
was more but it did not feel like it) to 

build our structure. When time was 
called, our structure resembled the 
Leaning Tower of Pisa; that is until it 
fell. We then went to our break-out 
sessions. 
 

We hear a lot about communication 
and leadership but we do not really 
hear much about teamwork. Team-
work is the foundation of Toastmas-
ters; after all, we need a team to: 
 

¶ Lead a Toastmasters Club 
¶ Conduct a Speech Contest 
¶ Chair a Conference Committee 
(Spring or Fall) 
¶ Represent Toastmasters at a Ca-
reer Fair 
¶ Hold a Speechcraft 

¶ Hold a Demonstration Meeting 
 

If we all go the ñExtra Degreeò and 
volunteer to become a member of a 
team, our Clubs and District become 
stronger because of the information 
shared by the members. 
 

When I was elected President, my 
club had 3 Distinguished Club Goals. 
At our first Club Leadership team 
meeting, I asked my fellow club offic-
ers to talk about ways in which we 

could become Presidentôs Distin-
guished.  
 

Within 1 week our club had a viable 
Club Success Plan with names next 
to each goal and within 6 months, our 
club was Presidentôs Distinguished. 
As a leader, I know that this accom-
plishment was made possible by the 
dedication, leadership and teamwork 
displayed by my fellow club leader-
ship team and club members. 
 

In closing, I want to share something I 
read on a poster that I often refer to 
when I start to get overwhelmed; the 
phrase is T.E.A.M.: 

Together 
Everyone 
Accomplishes 
More 

 

This ñacronym,ò albeit a simple con-
cept, reminds me that in Toastmas-
ters, all I need to do is ask and help is 
on the way. 
 

I encourage you to not only reach-out 
to fellow members when you need 
help but to take the time to be that 
person who is ready, willing and able 
to help. 

T.E.A.M.  

FROM THE DISTRICT PUBLIC RELATIONS OFFICERðDavid Rebeles, DTM 
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OUTSTANDING CLUB OFFICERS 
JANUARY TO JUNE 2012 

 
PresidentðHuzaifah Razali 

South Main Speakers Toastmasters Club 
 

Vice President EducationðKayzad Jimmy Vajifdar 
FW Toastmasters 

 

Vice President MembershipðShane Kidwell 
Professionally Speaking Singles Toastmasters 

 

Vice President Public RelationsðJody White 
Katy Toastmasters 

 

SecretaryðLeslie Lee 
Firm Speakers Toastmasters 

 

TreasurerðDavid Pazda 
Unity Toastmasters 

 

Sergeant at ArmsðDarrell Maness 
Talk of the Town Toastmasters 

�&�ƒ�½�½�����Ê�Ä�¥�›�Ù�›�Ä�‘�›�����ó�ƒ�Ù�—�Ý�&�ƒ�½�½�����Ê�Ä�¥�›�Ù�›�Ä�‘�›�����ó�ƒ�Ù�—�Ý  

Paul Potter, ACS receives 
Area Governor of the Year 

for 2011-2012. 

David Rebeles, DTM re-
ceives Division Governor 
of the Year for 2011-2012. 

Kashmira Sutaria, DTM re-
ceives Toastmaster of the 
Year for 2011-2012. 


